
A Note from Mrs. Hitch

Hello Oak Trace Families,

Great job to our choir who sang at Westfield in Lights on Saturday. Good luck to the Acorns on the
Run group who will run a 5K on Saturday! Third graders did an excellent job with their nonfiction
odes this week. We are proud of you!

We've had a lot of students arriving late in the drop off line lately. Please remember that students
are expected to be in their classrooms by 7:50 or will be considered tardy. The back doors will be
shut at 7:50. If you arrive late, you will need to bring the students to the front doors and sign them
in at the office. Thank you for your help with this.

Missing a coat? Our lost and found is overflowing. We will be donating everything soon. Please
come check out our lost and found in the next week.

Holiday parties take place next week. You will not be allowed to attend if you are not Safe Visitor
approved or if it is expired. We continually have to turn people away so please register. PLEASE
take the time to click the link below and make sure you and your spouse (and relatives if they will
be visiting) are Safe Visitor approved. To sign up for Safe Visitor, please visit
https://www.wws.k12.in.us/Page/1474 If you aren't sure if your Safe Visitor has expired, you can
email Lori Egler at eglerl@wws.k12.in.us. Thank you!!

Have a wonderful weekend!

Jane Hitch
hitchj@wws.k12.in.us
@MrsHitchOTES

What's Happening
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December 16 - January 2nd - Winter Break. School resumes
January 3rd.
January 15th - No School Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Day

Winter Party 12/15/23

If you would like to attend the parties, please RSVP before 12/13 and you MUST be safevisitor
approved.

RSVP link: https://forms.gle/4P1SJyMrCSFyLCF8A

Kindergarten: completed!

First Grade: completed! Some rooms still need some volunteers to sign up for stations
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E4EADA62BA6FFC07-46062450-1stgrade

https://forms.gle/4P1SJyMrCSFyLCF8A
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Second Grade: completed!

Third Grade: completed!

Fourth Grade:
https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/1DR9NVQBKK5OE?
ref_=wl_share

https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/1DR9NVQBKK5OE?ref_=wl_share


Counselor's Chronicle

Hello Oak Trace, I hope everyone had a wonderful Thanksgiving
with their family. We have several events happening here before
winter break starts, and the one I'd like to share is the Joseph Maley
disABILITY awareness week. Every grade will be learning about a
unique disability that amazing people conquer everyday. We know
the importance of celebrating our uniqueness, so I encourage you to talk with your child to see
what they experienced and learned. We also are focusing on the lifeline of Perseverance! What a
skill one needs to experience success in many facets of life. I wish you all a very happy holiday
season! Mr. F





Thinking Thursday
What do you call the molten rock found in the Earth’s mantle?

Magma

Head lice

Head Lice is a common community problem and infestations peak from September to February. It
is the parent’s prime responsibility of assisting in the prevention and management of head lice by
regularly checking your child’s head for lice. If they are showing signs of head lice such as tickling
on the scalp, itching, irritability, difficulty sleeping and sores on the head from scratching, please
contact the child’s physician. While head lice are a nuisance, it is not a health issue and does not
spread disease. For information on how to identify head lice, when to seek treatment and general
information about head lice, please see the Oak Trace website under parents and nurse’s clinic. If
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the school nurse know if you are treating a case concerning your child. All information is
confidential between the school nurse, parent and child. If you have any questions, please do not
hesitate to give me a call.

Melissa Hurst RN
317-867-6405

Substitute teaching

We LOVE having parent substitute teachers!! If you are interested
in subbing at OTES, please contact Molly Baker at
bakerm@wws.k12.in.us or call 317-867-6403. You can request to
be a substitute for OTES only.

Attendance Line
Attendance line phone # is 317-867-6401.
For all absences and late arrivals, press 1 to leave a message. Please call by 8:30 A.M.

For all transportation changes, please call 317-867-6401 and press 1 to leave a message by 1:30
P.M.
If calling after 1:30 P.M., please call the office directly at #317-867-6411

Safe Visitor Registration

If you want to participate in classroom activities or chaperone field
trips, you must be registered in SafeVisitor. To register or renew
your registration in Safe Visitor, please use the link below.

https://secure.safevisitorsolutions.com/Safe/Volunteer/003471/volunteer

Lunch duty helpers

If you'd like to help with lunch duty this year, please open the link below. You can also find this
sign-up on our website.

mailto:bakerm@wws.k12.in.us
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https://signup.com/go/TQYrRfS

Lunch times
Kindergarten 10:45-11:15
1st 11:20-11:50
2nd 12:40-1:10
3rd 11:45-12:15

4th 12:10-12:40

Membership Toolkit
Hi! Oak Trace Families! We are so excited for another amazing year at Oak Trace. Please sign up
for Membership Toolkit. Membership Toolkit is the system that we run all of the PTO events
through for the year. Walkathon, Savor Westfield, and Enrichments are run through Toolkit. When
you sign up your family can be added to the directory which is super helpful for planning birthday
parties or playdates! Returning families do need to sign back up every year and update their info.
https://oaktrace.membershiptoolkit.com
Thanks
Oak Trace PTO
Questions? OakTracepto@gmail.com

Rent the Rock!

Starting Friday, August 5 , at 9 am. You will be able to Rent the Rock
through Membership toolkit. The Rock is able to be rented Sunday-
Thursday for $20. You are able to begin painting at 4:00 pm on the
day of your rental. Your beautiful artwork stays up for 24 hours or
until the next person has it rented. All rentable days are divided up
by trimester and posted on membership toolkit. We do block out some days for special events. If
you have questions feel free to email Jodi Hardt at hardtj@wws.k12.in.
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What's happening in Stem
We had a terrific week in
STEM! This week we started a
new rotation that will take us
through December. During this
rotation, along with some
STEM choice for everyone, 4th
graders are creating sleds to
carry cubes quickly and safely
to the bottom of a ramp. Third
grade students are creating
parachutes to safely and
slowly lower Santa from his
broken down sleigh. 2nd
graders are finishing their
Home Alone inspired Ozobot
houses. First grade students
are completing their
exploration with Ozobots, and
Kindergartens are performing
an experiment to see which
part of a gingerbread man
cookie adults eat first. I hope
everyone has a wonderful
weekend, and, as always,
please contact me with any
questions or concerns at
gibbsj@wws.k12.in.us.

What's happening in the
Library
We had an awesome time at
our Book Fair these past few
weeks! Thank you for your
continued support of our school
and of our child's love of
reading! I cannot tell you how
rewarding it is to see the
children get so excited about
our Book Fair each year! If your
child had to order anything
from our Book Fair because we
were out of it - I will deliver it
as soon as it arrives! Also, if
your child had money left in
their eWallet - you will be able
to transfer it to a new eWallet
for our spring Book Fair OR you
can go online to spend it there!
Happy Reading!

Mrs. Walker

Nurse's clinic
To safeguard the transportation
of medication to and from
school, all medication
prescriptions and over the
counter must be dropped off by
a parent or guardian in the
health clinic. Students are not
permitted to carry any
medication without a
physician's order in writing on
file with the school nurse.
Please contact your school
nurse for assistance if needed.

Please return any clothes your
child has had to borrow from
the nurse's clinic. I am running
low on my supply of clothes.
Thank you so much for your
help in this matter.

What's happening in
music
We have been singing,
dancing, and playing in the
music room

What's happening in art

What's happening in PE
2nd-4th Grades
PICKLEBALL!!! This week we
played a modified version of
Pickleball to go with our
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Kindergarten has been working
on playing a steady beat on
sleigh bells and finger cymbals
to the Dance of the Sugar Plum
Fairy.

1st Grade has been playing the
sleigh bells, woodblocks, and
maracas to Sleighride. Each
instrument has its own section
to play on during the song.
There is an A section, B
section, and a C section.

2nd Grade- We finally got the
recording of our We Honor the
Brave performance to watch.
We think the mail carrier may
have watched before they
delivered it to Oak Trace!

3rd Grade- We have learned
the note A on our recorders,
and put the measures of Lucy
Lockett in order to make a
complete song. Recorders
went home for practice.

4th Grade has been learning a
dance from the 1700's that
some of them will perform
during their 4th grade Indiana
history program in March.

The OTES Treble Choir did a
great job singing at Westfield
in Lights. On December 13 we
sing at the Indiana State
Museum.

Have a Harmonious Weekend!

Mrs. Paul

striking unit. We are using
beach balls instead of real
pickleballs to make it a bit
easier to hit back and forth. We
also modified a few of the
other rules to keep the game
moving. We played practice
matches this week to work on
our skills and learn the rules.
Next week we will play again
but this time we will play
King/Queen of the Court. At the
end of the class period next
week we will crown class
pickleball champions!!

K-1st Grades
This week we continued
working on our striking skills.
We had 4 different stations.
One station was floor hockey
with our padded floor sticks.
They played in a small "hockey
rink" which is made from
gymnastics mats. They used
the sticks to try to score
goals. They also played
balloon tennis and balloon 4
square. They had a blast
working on their skills and
learning to work and play with
other students.



Molly Baker
Molly is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters


